M E M O R A N D U M

TO:

Mayor and Council

FROM:
Jayne Miller, Community Services Administrator

DATE:

March 3, 2008

SUBJECT: 
Amendment to Chapter 55, Rezoning of 81 Ann Arbor Township Properties from TWP (Township District) to R1A, R1B, R1C and R1D (Single-Family Dwelling District) (CPC Recommendation: Approval – 9 Yeas and 0 Nays) – BERENJIAN PROPERTY, 3076 GEDDES AVENUE
The owners of 3076 Geddes Avenue have submitted a letter to City Council (attached) requesting that their property be zoned R1B, not R1A as recommended by the Planning Commission and Planning staff.  Taking into consideration the size of the property (approximately 1.5 acres), location, surrounding zoning, and Master Plan land use recommendations, both staff and the Planning Commission believe that R1A zoning is the most appropriate designation.  This property is on the south side of Geddes Avenue and not covered by the Geddes Avenue Zoning Study.

The minimum lot size requirement for the R1A zoning district is 20,000 square feet (approximately .5 acre).  If this property were to be divided, R1A zoning would allow two to three parcels, which would be in keeping with the neighboring properties.  Staff continues to recommend R1A zoning for this property.
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